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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Wednesday     7:00 pm        783-5735 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782
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Limited selection of T-shirts available.  Call 250-783-1071 or email jaynaisby@hotmail.com  

You can register and donate on-line by going to the Hudson’s Hope Terry Fox web page:  
https://run.terryfox.ca/hudsonshope 

 

Hudson’s Hope Terry Fox Run 
Sunday September 18, 2022 at Hudson’s Hope School 

Limited selection of T-shirts available.  Call 250-783-1071 or email jaynaisby@hotmail.com  

You can register and donate on-line by going to the Hudson’s Hope Terry Fox web page:  
https://run.terryfox.ca/hudsonshope 

Registration  
opens at 9am 

Run / Walk / Roll  
at 10am 

Distance:   

1 lap = 3km 

mailto:jaynaisby@hotmail.com
https://run.terryfox.ca/hudsonshope
mailto:jaynaisby@hotmail.com
https://run.terryfox.ca/hudsonshope
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SEPTEMBER 25, 2022 

 

150 Entrants only 
NO race day registration 
Registration closes on: 

Thursday , 
Sept. 15, 2022 at 4pm 

_______ 
 

Registration Fee: $35.00 
Category Choices: 
Womens’s & Mens 
10 mile walk/ run 

5k walk/ run 
_______ 

 

Start Line: 
GMS Dam Viewpoint 
22098 Canyon Drive 

_______ 
 

If you would like to volunteer to 
help with this incredible  

community event or if you want 
to know more about Hope for 

Health, please contact: 
Greta Goddard  250-783-0855 

 10 MILE TRAIL RACE & 5 KM ROUTE 

Race Course 
THAT DAM RUN 

Hudson’s Hope BC 
10 Miles (16 km) 

Sunday, September 25, 2022 
Start: 9:00 am 

 
START 

 Williston Lake Reservoir  

FINISH 

 
 

Hope for Health is so pleased to announce that  

THAT DAM RUN is back!  
A huge thanks to BC Hydro for granting permission for 
site use. There’s now so much to do to prepare for this 

event, volunteers are welcome.  

 

SPONSORED BY:  
 

HOPE FOR HEALTH 
 

Box 356 
Hudson’s Hope BC 

V0C 1V0 
 

hope4healthsocie-
ty@gmail.com 

Facebook Page: 
https://www.facebook.com/

pages/

Registration Is 
NOW  Open 

Register at 

Stride and Glide 
strideandglide.ca/event-clinic-registrations 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 36 calls for service between July 18th to 
August 16th, 2022. 45 written violations and warning tickets were issued to 
drivers between the above dates for various motor vehicle related offences. 
Highway and road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope 
RCMP. 
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29, between 
Hudson’s Hope and Fort St. John. Due to the increase of work sites along the 
highway, there is a large fluctuation between the speed zones for each site. 
Police will be monitoring these areas as they are a posted construction zone 
and fines will range from $196.00 to $253.00 for speeding violations within 
a marked construction zone. 
 

On July 19th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a report of a single 
commercial vehicle accident along the Farrell Creek Rd. Police attended  
scene with Fire and BCEHS and found that a commercial truck and trailer had 
driven off the main road into the side ditch. The driver of the truck incurred 
non-life threatening injuries and was transported to hospital. The cause of 
the accident is still under investigation but vehicle malfunction is believed to 
be a factor in the accident.  
 

On July 28th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a missing person 
from a residence along the Farrell Creek Rd. The circumstances surrounding 
the missing person was deemed abnormal but with the assistance of Search 
& Rescue utilizing a helicopter, RCMP, and the family, the missing person 
was later located and in good health.  
 

On July 30th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist along Hwy 29 af-
ter it was found to be travelling at a rate of speed that was 55km/hr over the 
posted speed limit. The driver received an Excessive Speed charge with a fi-
ne of $368.00 with the vehicle being towed and impounded for 7 days.  
 

On August 1st, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP joined forces with local Conservation 
Officers to conduct a check-stop along Canyon Drive. From the check-stop, 
approximately 225 vehicles were stopped with several offences found that 
included the seizure of approximately 10 illegally possessed fish from nearby 
water sources. Several violation tickets were issued to drivers for various of-
fences that included Motor Vehicle Act and Wildlife Act infractions.  
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On August 7th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a loose dog at 
a local business which was observed barking and growling at people passing 
by. Police arrived on scene and observed the large dog barking and growling 
at persons walking in and out of the business. While trying to get the canine 
to vacate the area, the RCMP member was bitten by this dog. Local Animal 
control was contacted and bylaw tickets were issued to the owner. This is a 
reminder that as per the Hudson’s Hope Bylaws, all dogs must be on leash 
and controlled when out in public areas.  
 

On August 9th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a motorist along Hwy 29 
after it was observed travelling at a rate of speed that was 50km/hr over the 
posted speed limit through a construction zone. The driver received an Ex-
cessive Speed charge with a fine of $368.00 with the vehicle being towed 
and impounded for 7 days. 
 

On August 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a missing/
abandoned person along the Kobes Creek Forestry Rd. It was reported that a 
non-local tree planter had gotten left behind by crews at the end of the day 
and had no means of communication minus being able to utilize the emer-
gency 911 function on their cell phone. Police were later updated that the 
company realized that they were short a crew member and returned to their 
staging area and located the frightened and lone individual.  
 

It is that time of the year again in which the furry Ursus Americanus (bears) 
critters start to venture closer to town in search of the abundant fruit trees 
and wild Saskatoon berries that grow all over our town. As a reminder, if 
you have fruit trees and berry bushes on your property, it is advised to try 
and pick them as soon as possible so not to present an appetizing meal that 
will attract these furry and often grumpy critters. That said, if you observe a 
bear on your property, DO NOT approach or try and take a selfie with said 
wild and unpredictable animal (no matter how cute and cuddly you believe 
it to be!). If the bear is not leaving or is encroaching too close to your resi-
dence, contact the local RCMP or Conservation and they can deal with the 
bear accordingly.   
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through 
Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for 
advice on submitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” 
page.  
 

Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY 
 

As the new school year begins, motorists are asked to be aware of children 

walking to and from school during the day. Please adhere to the school and 

playground speed limits from 8 am - 5 pm on regular school days. Give 

yourself time to totally clear all your vehicle windows of frost and dew so 
that you can safely reach your destination. Violators could face fines such as:  

Speed in School/playground zone  

•Exceeded by less than 21km/hr: $196 / 3 pts 

•Exceeded by more than 21km/hr: $253 / 3 pts 

•Fail to stop for school bus: $368 / 3 pts 

•Fail to Yield to Pedestrian (crosswalk): $167 / 3pts  

•Windshield or window that impairs driver vision: $81 
 

Thank you; Hudson’s Hope RCMP 

 
Canada Post Office annual mail box renewal will 
now require government issue photo ID to  
renew your mail box.  
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Indigenous Peoples Day of Wellness  
Made possible by a grant from the First Nations Health Authority  
This was an action-packed day. Hope for Health was so pleased to make this 
happen. So grateful for all those who participated. It is so nice to have the 
space and place to offer these events. 
 

A huge thank you to all the presenters: 
Beading workshop with Bev Lambert, Story telling with Mrs. Della Owens, 
Jamieson Woods Nature Walk with Greta Goddard, Jigging Workshop with 
Celina Fequet, Yoga Workshop with Starr Gauthier, Scavenger Hunt with Pat-
ti Campbell at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Thanks to all our supportive partners: Hudson’s Hope Public Library, Engage 
Sport North, District of Hudson’s Hope, Hudson’s Hope Museum, Hudson’s 
Hope School.  
 

   
 

International Overdose Awareness Day is on August 31st,2022. 
 

Hope for Health has received a small grant and will be hosting a few activi-
ties to raise awareness for this day.  
 

• A Discussion on Choices, Experience, and Coping. 
• September 1st at Hudson’s Hope Public Library. 
• Presentation on Mental Health and Awareness Cultural Awareness Event. 

 

More information to follow. Please watch for PSA’s.  
 

That Dam Run: Are you signed up?  
 

AGM: Hope for Health will be hosting an AGM in September. 
 

Everyone is welcome to attend.  
We are always looking for volunteers and partners. 
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2022 GENERAL LOCAL ELECTIONS 
 

 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE is hereby given to the electors of the District of Hudson’s Hope that 
nominations for the following offices for a four (4) year term will be received by the 
Chief Elections Officer, or designate, between 9:00 am, Tuesday, August 30, 2022 and 
4:00 pm, Friday, September 9, 2022: 
 

• One (1) Mayor 
• Six (6) Councillors 

 

Nomination documents can be submitted in the following ways: 
 

By hand, courier or other delivery service: 
• District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive 
Hudson Hope, BC   V0C 1V0 
Attention:  Chief Election Officer 

 

By mail: 
• District of Hudson’s Hope 

PO Box 330 
Hudson Hope, BC   V0C 1V0 
Attention:  Chief Election Officer 

 

By fax: 
• 250-783-5741 

Attention:  Chief Election Officer 
 

By email: 
• jeanette@hudsonshope.ca 

 

Originals of fax or emailed nomination documents must be received by the Chief Elec-
tion Officer by 4:30 p m on Friday, September 16, 2022 at the District Office, 9904 
Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope, BC. 

Notice of Nomination Period 
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A person is qualified to be nominated, elected, and to hold office as a member of local 
government if they meet the following criteria: 
 

• Canadian Citizen 
• 18 years of age or older on the general voting day, October 15, 2022 
• Resident of British Columbia for at least six (6) months immediately before the day 

nomination papers are filed;  and 
• Not disqualified by the Local Government Act or any other enactment from being 

nominated for, being elected to or holding the office or be otherwise disqualified by 
law. 

 

 
 

In accordance with the Local Elections Campaign Financing Act for the 2022 general local 
government election, the expense limit for candidates during the campaign period is as 
follows: 
 

• Mayor - $10,797.83 
• Councillor - $5,398.92 

 

 
 

In accordance with the Local Elections Campaign Financing Act for the 2022 general local 
government elections, the third party directed advertising limit applicable is $809.84, 
and the cumulative third party directed and issue advertising limit in all BC local govern-
ment election areas is $161,967.47. 
 
For further information on the nomination process please contact Jeanette McDougall, 
Chief Election Officer at 778-715-3939 or 250-783-8615. 
 
For further information on campaign period  expense limits and third party advertising 
limits, please contact Elections BC:   Toll-free:  1-800-661-8683;    
email:  electoral.finance@elections.bc.ca;  Website:  www.elections.bc.ca 

QUALIFICATIONS FOR OFFICE 

CAMPAIGN PERIOD EXPENSE LIMITS 

THIRD PARTY ADVERTISING LIMITS 

mailto:electoral.finance@elections.bc.ca
http://www.elections.bc.ca
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Another fabulous season has 
come and gone here at the    
Visitor Centre. The past few 
weeks have been spent greeting 
travellers that are finally begin-
ning their journey home. Many 
visitors express that Hudson’s 
Hope is a destination worth re-
turning to. We’re more than hap-
py to welcome newcomers and 
recurring visitors alike. 
 

Our students will be returning to classes in the fall. Cassidy will be starting 
another year of university. It has now been several seasons that I’ve had the 
pleasure of working with Cassidy. She always brings smiles and laughter into 
the workplace and is a fantastic represent of Hudson’s Hope.  
 

Trinity had only worked with us for the end of the season but we are more 
than grateful to have her join our team again. Both employees are dedicated 
to creating a friendly and memorable experience for travellers. I would like to 
give my thanks as they have continued to go above and beyond.  
 

I would also like to thank any additional help we’ve received throughout the 
season. It is through our tight-knit community that any of this is possible.   
 

Thank you to the District of Hudson’s Hope for all of your guidance and sup-
port. I am part of such a hardworking team – and for that, I’m thankful. This 
continues to be a rewarding experience focused on teamwork, leadership and 
network building.  
 

Finally, I would like to thank everyone who took the time to stop in during 
our season. Thank you for sharing your journey with us and building connec-
tions that extend worldwide. Thank you to the locals that drop in and remind 
me to stay grateful to our beautiful peace region.  
 

In September, we will have closed our doors for the season. It has been an-
other wonderful summer and we look forward to seeing you all again next 
year.  
 

Best,  
Cassidy, Trinity, and Celina  
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River of the Peace Metis Society 
COMMUNITY REPORT 
Spring/Summer 2022 

 

River of the Peace Metis Society have been busy the past couple of months 
with Site C meetings which are now being held in person as well as  zoom 
meetings.   
 

A longhouse gazebo structure is being built on the school grounds to high-
light all Treaty 8 groups, especially the Metis in our community. This is 
thanks to funding from BC Hydro. Very exciting to be able to showcase our 
indigenous communities and have a dedicated place for ceremonies. We 
have four beautiful carved poles done by master carver, Curtis Dickie of Fort 
Nelson, whom we have invited to drum for our opening ceremony. 
 

We hosted a drum making class for the Hudson's Hope School for the stu-
dents in Social Studies First Nations. We had ten students and the teacher 
attend and Casey Horseman of Horse Lake First Nations in Alberta came and 
taught them. Not only were drums made but the history and uses of the 
drum was also taught. The students had an excellent time and took pride in 
making their own drums. 

We are offering reflexology sessions once a month to members and the 
community. Brandy MacDonald of Blue Moon Yoga has offered to travel 
here once a month to offer this to our community. 
 

For dates, cost and to book a session, call Brandy at 250-262-6798.   
 

Congratulations to Shona Nelson from Doig River First Nations. She was the 
lucky winner of the Bedford digger raffle which was drawn at the Peace   
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Valley Folk Festival.   
 

On June 14, 2022 we hosted a luncheon 
for delegates from MNBC head office in 
Surrey.  From left to right:  Paulette Flam-
mond (Minister of Skills & Training and 
Region 7 director); Val Paice (President 
River of the Peace Metis Society); Darren 
Brightman (Manager of Social Infrastruc-
ture Development); Debra Fisher (Minister 
of Children & Families & Education); and 
Ken Bourdeau (Housing Department). 
MNBC has purchased four lots in Lucas 
Subdivision for members to purchase, 
which have been spoken for. 
 

Our drum making session was so successful for the students that we held a 
session for members. We all learned a lot and made beautiful drums, some 
which were taken home and painted. Some will be for sale in our office. 

Our gift shop has new items coming in all the time.  We are open Tuesday, 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday from 1 pm to 3pm.  Stop by and check out our 
unique gifts. 
 

Respectfully,  Valerie Paice, President 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

 S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 2  

International 
Bacon  
Day 

NEW 

FULL 

2022 DAM RUN 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community ! 

 

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

30 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

 O C TOB E R  2 0 2 2  

30 

Office Closed 

10 

FULL 

NEW 

International 
Coffee 
Day 

31 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

15 

ADVANCE VOTE 

5 
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ANNUAL GENERAL 

MEETING 

Hudson’s Bay Store (Circa 1939) “Now our Museum”  

HUDSON’S HOPE HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

 

Date: September 21, 2022 
Time: 7 pm 
Place: Hudson’s Hope Museum 
 

Meeting is OPEN To EVERYONE and  
we encourage you to join the meeting and enjoy 

coffee, tea & snacks.  
Get your Hudson’s Hope Historical Society Membership 

today! Save 10% off Gift Store purchases. 
 

The Hudson’s Hope 
Historical Society was 
formed in 1967.  
Land that houses the  
Museum grounds was 
purchased by the  
Hudson’s Hope  
Historical Society 
from the “Hudson’s 
Bay Company”. The  
museum was the 
Hudson’s Bay  
Company Store. 

 

September Hours: Starting September 6th, the museum 
hours will be: OPEN : Monday – Friday 9 am – 5 pm 
              CLOSED:   Saturday & Sunday 

Harry & Martha Garbitt with grandchildren 
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SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS  
PUZZLE IS ON 

PAGE 34 

SEPTEMBER PUZZLE 
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Tues & Wed  12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri  11:00 – 5:00 
Sat   12:00 – 4:00 
Sun/ Mon  Closed 
Stat Holidays Closed 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Walk-In Book Club: Our August book club title is “Circus Train” by Amita Parikh.  This 
title will be available for two more weeks, so get it quick if you would like to read it.  “The 
Circus Train will take readers on a heart-wrenching and spectacular two-decade journey 
across Europe. When all is lost, how do you find the courage to keep moving forward?”  

Our September title, “This Time Tomorrow” by Emma Straub, is about Alice, who wakes 
to find “herself back in 1996, reliving her 16th birthday. But it isn't just her adolescent 
body that shocks her, or seeing her high school crush, it's her dad: the vital, charming, 40-
something version of her father with whom she is reunited. Now armed with a new per-
spective on her own life and his, some past events take on new meaning. Is there anything 
that she would change if she could?” 

Library Layout Project: During the last two weeks of August, we started updating our 
library layout!  There are a few outstanding portions of the project yet to complete. I am 
writing this before we even start the project! So if all goes to plan, by the time this Bulle-
tin is in print, we should be done all of the layout shifts!  All sections and office areas 
have been relocated.  In the end, that even included a section shuffle within the children’s 
library, so the little ones do not feel left out of the layout changes.   

We are so excited to share our new space with you all!  We already know that we need to 
extend the work in to the first and possibly second week of September, as our office par-
tition vendor order is due to arrive by September 8th. This portion of the work should not 
impact availability of our collections. 

As this is being written, we are still making plans for further spending in accordance with 
our annual capital budget, which may include a new printer, programming tables and an 
additional amount of funds set aside specifically for this layout project. 

Provincial Grant: As mentioned in last month’s Bulletin, we were awarded a provincial 
grant for $26797.75 from the Ministry of Municipal Affairs.  This grant is for COVID-19 
relief and recovery as well as emergency preparedness.  We allocated approximately 
$18,500 for the layout project, including the partitions, extra staff hours to carry-out the 
project, as well as additional furniture and shelving upgrades.  A further $4400 has been 
used for updating two of our staff computers to laptops with docking stations, and the 
final $3900 will supplement our staff wages through 2023 to support emergency planning 
and preparedness policy updates. 
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Library Programs: We require that all children and youth attending our programs be pre-
registered, with the exception of teens who may self-register. Please pay attention to PSAs 
and our Facebook page for program updates, if any changes or cancellations need to be 
made, we will announce them on those platforms.  

Katie Norton, Assistant Programmer 

Summer Reading Club 2022 has officially come to an end and it was a total blast!! Over 
the seven weeks of my program, so many different kids were able to show up and we all had 
a great time reading, laughing, crafting, and so much more! 

Across the four different age groups, we had quite a few winners of many different fantas-
tic prizes. These consistent club goers have either conquered their club group by reaching 
the most reading goals or by attending the most club meetings. Congratulations to Zelda, 
Rinoa, Ethan, Carolie, Sam, and Cole!!! Great job guys!!  

It has been a lovely summer working at the library and having the pleasure to run this years 
Summer Reading Club, but now I must say my goodbyes. I am leaving behind both SRC 
and Hudson’s Hope as the summer comes to an end. I am looking forward to my possible 
return to Summer Reading Club next year. I bid you all farewell and happy reading!! 

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

I hope everyone has been enjoying their summer!!!  I know it is going by way to fast for me.  
Due to our rearranging the library, library clubs won’t be starting until the third week of 
September.  I am so excited for the layout change, I hope you all come in and see how it 
looks.  Can’t wait!!! J    

I would also like to give a huge shout out to Katie Norton, she ran the SRC program this 
summer and did a fantastic job!!!  I have enjoyed working with Katie very much, she is 
GREAT and I will miss her when she is away at University.  Thanks again Katie J 

StoryTime Tuesdays @ 10:30-11:30 am Preschoolers & caregivers, babies and toddlers wel-
come. 

September 20th we will be making some Giraffe Crafts!!! Of course that means we will have 
a couple of stories about Giraffes.   

September 27th we will be making some snails!!!  This is a super fun craft and so cute.  We 
will have a couple of stories and then some free time for your littles.  

Most of our toys are out again for stay and play!!!  Yeah!!!   Come in with your littles bring 
your coffee or tea with you and let your littles play & craft.  We will also have coffee or tea 
available for you as well.  Some hands on help required with some of the crafts. 

Library Club Wednesdays @ 3:30-4:30 pm ages 5-8 
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September 21st we are making a moveable air balloons all done with paper.  September 
28th is under water world.  This craft is so cool; I can not wait! So don’t miss out on this 
day!!! 

Tween Club Tuesdays @ 3:15-4:45pm ages 9-12 

September 20th is our first day back and we are starting with Game Day!!!  We even have 
some awesome prizes.  So if you are a tween, come join us for all the new adventures that 
tween club has to offer.  September 27th is minute to win it, bring your friends and make 
some teams and let’s see how many games we can get thru!!! 

Teen Drop-In Thursdays @ 5:00-7:00 pm ages 13-18 

September 22nd, as always, we kick of teen night with games and seeing what everyone has 
been up too.  Teen Drop-In is for teens to come and hang out.  We have crafts available, 
painting, drawing, games, gaming, movies, juice, teas, lattes and hot chocolate available.  
Snacks/food are always welcome if your teen wants to bring some along.  Every second 
month, starting with October 6th, is our late night, we go from 5-8.  The next late night will 
be December 1st.  We have a teen book club starting October 6th for teens that want to 
read, this is not mandatory…its only if you want to read a book and discuss it, there is also 
the option of reading on book out loud with the group a couple chapters at a time.  These 
suggested themes will be discussions that we will partake in on our first few teen drop-in 
nights so that teens have more say in the type of program that they want to belong to. 

Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 

Book Club Sets: Almost all of the new book club sets have been catalogued and are ready 
to circulate, while all of the deleted sets have been redistributed to their new homes 
throughout the province. Reach out to Nancy to choose from the available book club set 
collection or to have her bring in a number of the same title from libraries all across BC! 
Email your ILL requests to ill.hhpl@pris.ca with your requests or call (250)783-9414. 

Donations: Your donations are being accepted again.  We have an ongoing book sale 
which is by donation.  Due to the reduced amount of books for sale that we will have on 
hand from now on, we will be implementing a continuous method for deletions, so each 
month there will be a fresh selection of deleted titles.  

We would like express our thanks for donating used books this past month: 

 
 
 

To stay up to date please like our Facebook page or watch local PSAs for more infor-
mation.  

Fay Lavallee -  5 Hardcover books 

mailto:ill.hhpl@pris.ca
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Walk-In Book Club Titles   

“As her knowledge grew by 
leaps and bounds, Lena soon 

realized that the magic sur-
rounding her at the circus 

was just a matter of careful 
scientific and mathematical 

calculations.” 
 ― Amita Parikh 

The Circus Train 
Available until Sept 16th 

“Any story could be a com-
edy or a tragedy, depending 
on where you ended it. 
That was the magic. How 
the same story could be 
told an infinite number of 
ways.” 
 ― Emma Straub 
This Time Tomorrow 
Available Aug 16 – Sept 30 
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Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 
 
  construct a new home; 
  locate mobile / modular home; 
  construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 
  construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 
  renovate existing buildings; 
  undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 
  enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 
  move or demolish a building; 
  re-roof a building; 
  reconstruct after damage; 
  plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 

 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 
 

 Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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Not Accepted 

•Cardboard boxes with wax coating, 
such as empty boxes, made 
available for residents to 
transport their groceries home 

•Paper bags with multiple layers that 
include a foil layer 

•Paper bags with a plastic layer 

•Paper towels, napkins (include with 
green 

waste, if 

Accepted Materials 

•Corrugated cardboard boxes used 
for shipping, grocery and liquor 
store boxes and pizza boxes 

•Cardboard and boxboard boxes used 
for cereal, shoes, tissues, pizza, 
frozen entrees, desserts, deter-
gent, etc. 

•Carrier trays for bulk bottled water, 
soft drinks, cans, food, etc. 

•Cores for paper towels and toilet 
tissue 

•Moulded boxboard packaging for 
egg cartons, take-out beverage 
trays, paper-based plant pots 

•Paper bags (also called kraft paper) 
and envelopes 
Multi-layered paper bags for flour, 

 Where Accepted 
 

Curbside collection 
Multi-family Collection 

Recycle BC depots 

Paper packaging is recycled into new boxes, paper towels, tissues, paper-based plant pots, 
the paper cover for drywall liner, kraft paper, brown paper products including paper towels  

Listen. Put away the electronic gadgets, cell 
phones and ear buds so you can hear ap-
proaching traffic that may be 

Be Seen. Wear bright clothes and/or reflec-
tive gear especially at night and in poor 

Crossing Basics. Stop at the curb. Look left and right for 
oncoming vehicles that might be turning. When the 
intersection is clear, start crossing and keep looking  

Look. Make sure all vehicles have stopped 
before entering the road. Make eye con-
tact before crossing. 

Sidewalk/no sidewalk. Walk on the inside edge of the 
sidewalk away from the road, so you’re further away 
from the traffic. Walk facing oncoming traffic if there 
isn’t a sidewalk, so you can see approaching vehicles 
and make eye contact with drivers. 

Set a good example. Never jaywalk or run to cross 
the street. Where possible, cross at intersections 
with a pedestrian crossing light or marked cross-

Parked vehicles. Avoid shortcuts through 
parking lots or around parked cars where 
it’s harder for drivers to see small chil-

Quiz time. Make a fun, interactive 
game out of guessing the correct 
traffic signs and  meanings with 
your child. 

Map it out. Plan your child’s route with them ahead 
of time. Review street names and landmarks to 
orient them. 

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
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 Check us out at the  

Hudson’s Hope Farmer’s Market!  
 

Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 
We look forward to seeing and serving  

Hudson’s Hope community once again. 
 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY 29  
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
www.fsjlaw.com 

Legal Services by 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
5032 49

th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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Looking to Sell your home ?  

Let’s get it “LISTED”  and “SOLD” Call Lanna Today !! 

10118 Macdougall St  
Hudson’s Hope  

$159,900.00 

MLS R2713212 
 

4129 Beryl Prairie  

 Hudson’s Hope  

$199,900.00 

MLS R2693506 
 

4611 Reschke Rd 

Hudson’s Hope 

$199,900.00 

MLS R2688603 
 

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 
Lanna Tucker -PREC 

lannatuckerprec 

Action Realty Inc.  

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! Plus a 

Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for  
updates. Bag days are the last  

Saturday of every Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

 

WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
250-783-0819 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 

9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 

 

Contact the District Office no later 
than 3:00pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat. 
 

250-783-0819 
 

Departure from  
Silver Willows at 8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate  
individual appointments, however the 
bus generally starts making the return 

trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

SENIOR/ ADULT 
SWIM 

 

 

Please Register at the District Office! 
250-783-9901 

 

Transportation provided:   
Leaves the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am. 

 

Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.  

 

• Swim pass available for as low as  
  $5.00 per session. 
• Walking track and gym available. 
• Seniors Discount at the restaurant  
   on Tuesdays. 
• Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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 Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office  ….778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………. 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-6:00pm 
Thursday … 11:00am-5:00pm 

Friday … 11:00am-5:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed  
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/  

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: 

Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….……………………….  250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Saturday of each Month. 
Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 

Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 
Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:45am-5:00pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

 
 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency…………...250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information………….1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
 

Community Club Hall Kitchen  
Joan 250-783-8756 or  
Stephanie 250-783-0959 
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays     Closed 
Office……………………………...………...250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….……….. district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ………. 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)    250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ..1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…….1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information………………..1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information………….. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..……………………. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 

https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/

